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NOTICE OF CHANGE OF VENUE FOR APRIL/MAY ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETINGS 



In accordance with Section 5.4(a)(i) of the Local Government Act 1995 and Reg. 12(2) of the Local Government
(Administration) Regulations 1996, notice is hereby given that the April Ordinary Council Meeting scheduled to be
held in Badgingarra will now be held at Cervantes Pinnacles Motel on Thursday 27 April 2023 commencing at
4.00pm.

In accordance with Section 5.4(a)(i) of the Local Government Act 1995 and Reg. 12(2) of the Local Government
(Administration) Regulations 1996, notice is hereby given that the May Ordinary Council Meeting scheduled to be
held in Jurien Bay will now be held at Badgingarra Community Centre on Thursday 25 May 2023 commencing at
4.00pm.

Cr Leslee Holmes
SHIRE PRESIDENT



Cr Leslee Holmes
Ph. 0408 419 468
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 A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

Another month in the Shire of
Dandaragan and I can report that
nothing slows down even though
summer is on the wane and the
really lovely weather is starting. I
am always very proud of our crews
of workers who keep our towns
looking lovely year-round and some
of the great comments we get from
visitors are very rewarding,
however, the work we do is not just
for the visitors but for the residents
as well so that they can enjoy living
in our beautiful part of the world.  

Upcoming Major Review of
Strategic Community Plan

Every year the cost of maintaining
our assets gets more and more
expensive and so our team must
work out a forward plan to make
sure that the important things get
done and we keep up with
community expectations. We work
very hard to make sure that your
aspirations are heard and in the
coming months our Shire team will
be rolling out extensive community
consultation as it once again
undertakes a major review of
Council’s Strategic Community Plan.

Council’s Strategic Community Plan
is its overarching plan to guide our
Shire over the next 10 years with a
strong focus on our community’s
priorities for the future and I
encourage each and every one of
you to get involved in this process
so that it is your collective long-
term vision and aspirations that
help form this very important
document. 




New Depot Operations Building

I was honoured to be asked to
officially open the new Jurien Bay
Depot Operations Building last
week.  Replacing the outdated old
depot building, constructed in
1985, this new building is long
overdue. Not only are the
workspaces and facilities
functional, but the new building
also assists in boosting the moral
of staff attending work each day. 

The building design was a
collaboration between Shire staff,
local Cervantes builder, George
Mostert of Central West Building,
Maroochi Engineering and
Olympic Drafting based in Perth.

The new building was constructed
by George and his team from
Central West Building, with
landscaping and reticulation
works undertaken by members of
the Shire’s Jurien Bay Operations
Team.

Further information about this
process will be circulated soon so
keep your eye out to play your
part.

A significant number of local
contractors were also involved in
the fit out and civil works and I
would like to extend my thanks to
them all for their contribution. The
use of local contractors continues
to be very important to the Shire as
it stimulates our local economy by
helping to create employment
opportunities for small business.

Key features of the new building
include a central training room,
desk space for each staff member,
modern amenities, including
laundry washing facilities for those
staff working with emulsion and
paint products, outdoor sink area,
energy efficient design including
sealed concrete flooring in the
offices and training room,
accessibility access ramp into the
building, and accessible toilets,
including showering facilities.

We also hope to launch our new
community engagement tool,
Engage Dandaragan, over the
coming month. This website is a
consultation site which aims to
provide an opportunity for our
community members to voice their
feedback on our projects, in a safe
environment. The website will be
used as a communication tool for
the Shire to provide the relevant
information to the community with
the aim to seek community input.
We are excited to launch this new
program to the community in the
coming months.  
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Cultural Borders Welcome

A good friend of mine bought a
lady, Shaz,  for morning tea a
couple of weeks ago who has come
to live and work here from Iran.
Shaz comes from a comfortable
family background in Tehran and
has enjoyed a great education and
work life there.  I was very ignorant
of the education system there and
could not understand how she, a
female was so educated.  I had, in
my mind, compared her to Iraq,
Afghanistan, and other places in
that part of the world but I could
not have been more wrong.  In Iran,
it is a status symbol to educate
women and that is something
families aspire to, however, as we
are all aware things in that part of
the world are also very volatile and
many of these girls who are single
are seeking to get away from their
country.  Shaz told us many stories
of growing up in Tehran and how
she loved her childhood in the great
city of 9 million people.  The wider
metro area is home to another 16
million which makes it the second
largest metro population in the
Middle East.

My new friend’s family moved here
some years ago and she is staying
with them until she establishes
herself in WA. I have been able to
assist her in updating her CV which
is so impressive I was sure it would
not be long before someone
snapped her up for a good job.
That happened last week, and I was
so thrilled for her as she will be a
great addition to our country. When
I got home from a very long day in
Jurien Bay last week, I found a box
of homemade biscuits on the
doorstep with a lovely card thanking
me for my help. We are so isolated
here and it is very interesting to
hear what goes on in the rest of the
world, especially in Western Asia.
Making new friends is such a joy for
me and I love learning about the
different ways of they live. It also is
another reminder of how fortunate
we are to have what we have here
in Australia.

We had a very interesting
presentation from WA Community
Arts on the Naming Project that
they have been rolling out all over
the State. This is an amazing
opportunity for us to have the
Aboriginal names alongside the
current names and learn the stories
and history of this region from their
perspective. Professor Len Collard
will lead the extensive research
across our Shire and work with our
community through workshops and
activities to capture and uncover
the true meaning of these places.
We are very excited to commence
this project. 

Recognising Indigenous Culture
through Naming Project

UK Bound 



Only 8 weeks to go and I will be off
on a long trip to see my mother in
the UK and we will be there to
celebrate her 94th birthday at her
cottage in Devon. I spoke to her
on the UK’s Mother’s Day last
week and she is in very good
spirits and looking forward to
seeing us.  My sister has warned
me that she is becoming quite frail
but certainly not in her mind.  She
keeps in touch with everything
that is going on in the world and is
very interested in the current hot
topic of an Indigenous Voice in
Parliament and all its implications.
I am sure we will enjoy many
robust conversations when I arrive
as Mum has some interesting
views on the world and some of
them very contemporary for
someone of her age group. She is
non-judgemental and always has
been.   

This attitude helps a lot when
navigating all the changes to
society she will have seen in her
very long lifetime.  I hope to be able
to share with you some interesting
angles when I get back.

A Sorrowful Passing

Before I go, I just wanted to
acknowledge the recent passing of
a much loved, long-term resident of
Jurien Bay, Samantha (Sam) Ward.
Described by her husband, Chris, as
“a ray of sunshine in the
community”, Sam had been waging
her battle against Stage 4 cancer
for some time now following her
diagnosis back in late 2021.  Sam
sadly passed away on 17 March
2023, leaving behind her beloved
husband and their three beautiful
young girls - Bridget, Scarlett and
Lanette.  Chris is a Shire employee
who has worked within the
organisation for over 9 years, and I
know he has a lot of support from
his colleagues, as well as the many
family members and friends here in
Jurien Bay and further afield. 

On behalf of all Councillors and
Shire employees, I would like to
take this opportunity to extend our
deepest sympathies to Chris and
his family and may their cherished
memories of Sam’s bright and
bubbly nature, and beautiful smile,
help see them through this difficult
time.

In Loving Memory - Samantha Ward



SHIRE PRESIDENT NOMINATED IN 2023 LOCAL GOVERNMENT NATIONAL
AWARDS












After first being elected as a Councillor in 2011 and then as Shire President since 2015, elected by her fellow Councillors
across 2 terms, the Shire of Dandaragan is extremely proud to have entered, Cr Leslee Holmes, in this year’s Local
Government National Awards.

The National Awards highlight initiatives implemented by local governments that are innovative, make a difference to
their local communities, display excellence, and have outcomes that are replicable across the country. 

Many of you are already aware of how tirelessly Leslee Holmes works in her role as Shire President, but you may not be
aware that she also holds a number of board positions working within other State Government entities such as the
Wheatbelt Development Commission and Australia’s Coral Coast representing local government, while also being a board
member of Tennis West, a sport that she is extremely passionate about.

Leslee’s love of tennis has seen her involved in country tennis for over 35 years holding past positions as President of the
Lower Great Southern Tennis Association, and President of the Country and Suburban Tennis Club in Albany.  During her
time in Albany, Leslee was fortunate to host tennis great, Evonne Goolagong for her first ever visit to Albany to promote
her tennis program, Getting Started.  Throughout her involvement in tennis, Leslee also received the great honour of
being awarded Outstanding Service to Tennis in Western Australia through Tennis West.

Leslee is passionate about her work and draws on her wealth of life experiences to help lead and advocate on issues
important to our community.  Her natural ability to engage with people from all walks of life helps to encourage residents
and community groups to work hard to reach their goals and to relish in achievements that benefit their local community.
We are very lucky to have Leslee as such a great asset to our community.

Voting for the National Awards is now open and Cr Holmes’ nomination, Leadership in Small Regional Local Government,
is in the Women in Local Government category.   

There are 11 nominees in this category, and we believe Leslee Holmes is an extremely worthy candidate to achieve this
Award and recognition under the Women in Leadership category and we need your vote to win.

You can help by making your vote count.  Voting is easy - simply go to the following link bit.ly/voteNALG2023  

Voting can also be found on the Shire's website and Facebook page.

Voting for these Awards closes on Friday, 14 April 2023 at 11.59pm.

For more information about these Awards visit https://www.infrastructure.gov.au/nalg/ #NALG2023 
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The next Ordinary Council Meeting will be held on Thursday 27 April 2023 at the Pinnacles Motel, Cervantes
commencing at 4.00pm.  Members of the public are welcome and encouraged to attend.

ADMINISTRATION / LIBRARY & VISITORS CENTRE OPENING HOURS

Current opening hours for the Shire of Dandaragan Administration Centre are Monday - Friday from 9am - 4pm. If
you would like to meet with a staff member outside of these opening hours, please call or email to make an
appointment.  

Nikita Winsloe - Executive Secretary

THE SHIRE’S COMMUNITY GRANTS AND ENVIRONMENTAL GRANT ARE NOW OPEN 

Don’t miss out on this great opportunity to apply for funding towards events, activities and environmental
projects. 
Details of the grant programs are: 
• The Community Grants Program aims to provide funds to community-based organisations for events
and activities in support of the development of social, economic, recreational, art and cultural benefits.
The maximum annual grant payable under this program will be $2,500. 
• The Environmental Grants Program supports projects that benefit the environment and community
through environmental improvement, sustainability education and the promotion and enabling of
sustainable living as a way of life. Applicants are encouraged to consider how their proposed project may
address issues such as climate change, water wise community spaces, biodiversity, recycling and waste
avoidance. The maximum annual grant payable under this program will be $10,000.
•The Tronox Management and Shire of Dandaragan Sport and Recreation Facilities Fund aims to
assist local sporting and recreation organisations to purchase items of durable equipment and for
providing minor capital improvements. To be eligible;
  •Cost should not exceed $40,000
  •Recipients must contribute a minimum of 50% of the project cost
  •Up to $20,000 funding is available for a project

If you would like to discuss your project idea or require further information on funding opportunities,
please contact our Community Services team on 9652 0800, email mccs@dandaragan.wa.gov.au.
Assistance can be provided by phone or by making an appointment. Go to www.dandaragan.wa.gov.au for
more information, guidelines and applications.
Applications close on Wednesday, 31 May 2023
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REQUEST FOR TENDER NO. 1/2023 – Mowing of Public Open
Space

The Shire of Dandaragan is seeking the services of a suitably qualified Contractor or Contractors
for the Mowing of Public Open Space.

A tender information package which includes lodgement details is available upon request from the
Coordinator Infrastructure Services by phoning 9652 0800, or by emailing
cis@dandaragan.wa.gov.au

Please refer to the tender package for full details and if further information is required, please
contact the Shire’s Executive Manager Infrastructure, Brad Pepper, on 9652 0800.

Tenders will close at 12.00pm on Friday, 14 April 2023.  Interested parties can attend the Tender
Opening at 12.05pm this same day.  

Canvassing of any Shire of Dandaragan Councillors or staff will disqualify your tender from the
process.

THE LEEUWIN OCEAN ADVENTURE FOUNDATION STS LEEUWIN II

The Leeuwin Ocean Adventure Foundation STS Leeuwin II Youth Explorer Voyage is a week-long
ocean voyage for young people with a sense of adventure. 

The Shire of Dandaragan invites young people in the Shire to apply for the Shire of Dandaragan
Leeuwin Scholarship. The Scholarship assists with funding for passage on a Leeuwin Ocean
Adventure for one recipient.

The Leeuwin operates under the principle of "challenge by choice” - the level of the challenge is up
to each individual. 35 years of operation clearly demonstrates that the more each participant is
willing to challenge themselves, the more they take away from the experience. Our mission for this
scholarship is to challenge and inspire young people to realise their personal potential and make a
positive contribution to the wider community, through the unique medium of a tall sailing ship.

If you or your parents live within the region and you are between the ages of 15 – 18 years we would
like to hear from you. Take up the challenge and make an application for a personal development
program on board the Sail Ship 'Leeuwin'.

Lifelong friendships will be forged as you work together, grow together and have an enormous
amount of fun together. You’ll be amazed at what can happen in just 7-days. For more information
and to apply, go to the Shire of Dandaragan website Youth page. We also welcome teachers, adults,
community groups or other mentors to assist young people to apply for this scholarship.

Applications close 4pm Wednesday, 31 May 2023. No previous sailing experience is required for any
Leeuwin Ocean Adventure voyages
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ASBESTOS DISPOSAL IN THE SHIRE OF
DANDARAGAN

Asbestos is a controlled waste under the Environmental
Protection (Controlled Waste) Regulations 2004 and can only
be accepted at the Jurien Bay Waste Management Facility by
prior arrangement. 

It is an offence under these Regulations to dispose of
asbestos other than at a licenced waste facility, including
other requirements, that must be adhered to prior to
disposing of any asbestos items.

If you are unsure of any of the regulatory requirements,
please contact the Shire’s Principal Environmental Health
Officer on (08)9652 0800 to discuss. 

If you need to dispose of asbestos you must contact the
Shire’s Jurien Bay Operation’s Supervisor to book an
appointment on (08) 9652 0800. Delivery for disposal without
an appointment cannot be accepted.

JURIEN EAST ROAD UPDATE





As part of the Wheatbelt Secondary Freight Network project’s Jurien Bay to
Dalwallinu route, current road reconstruction works on Jurien East Road
are nearing completion.

Funded in partnership with both Federal and State Governments and the
Shire of Dandaragan, recent reclaimer works have been completed through
the wet mixing of the gravel pavement. Sealing Works due to commence
mid-April which will see the road widened to a 8metre seal on a 10 metre
pavement.
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Open Burning Season



Saturday 1 April will see the opening of the unrestricted burning season in the Shire of Dandaragan commence.
Whilst you do not require a permit to burn, your responsibilities when undertaking burning remain. 
You must not:
• Light a fire and leave it unattended. 
• Light a fire at the Shire's 72-hour short stay reserves.
• Light a fire on a beach. 
• Light a Camping or Cooking Fire at an approved location, including sandy cape, if not properly contained by a         
purpose-built structure (fire drum)
• Light or maintain a fire during a Total Fire Ban.
• Light a fire which you don’t have sufficient resources to control.

It is recommended that you only burn off on days where the fire danger is not “High” or above, and that you
register your burn on www.emergency.wa.gov.au by calling 9395 9209 five minutes prior to commencing. This
will prevent unnecessary calls to 000 and strain on volunteer firefighters attending false alarm calls. 

Lastly, don’t forget to inform your neighbours, as the smoke may impact certain health issues, or they might
prefer to hang their washing out on another day.

Smoke Alarms
Does April 1st mean anything to you? Besides it being a day
of fun filled pranks for April Fools Day, it also marks a
historically important day for fire services Australia-wide –
that’s right, it’s time to change the smoke alarm battery.

Don’t be a fool, don’t wait for it to start chiming at odd
hours of the night due to a flat battery,  it’s a small price to
pay for something that might well save your life.

Total Fire Ban Breach
A Shire of Dandaragan property owner has recently been prosecuted and fined
$2,500 plus court fees, for the unlawful lighting of a fire on a day subject to a Total
Fire Ban.

Volunteer firefighters were called to the property after a passer-by saw smoke and
flames coming from several piles of vegetation and called 000. The individual
admitted they had wilfully lit the fires before extinguishing them shortly after the
fire brigade had arrived. Most of the district was subject to a Total Fire Ban on the
day as temperatures soared above 40 degrees and winds peaked at over 40km/h.

The Shire urges all of its residents to be aware of the requirements when
undertaking burning and/or fire mitigation activities. A range of resources are
available at https://www.dandaragan.wa.gov.au/services/emergency-
management/bushfire.aspx and https://www.dfes.wa.gov.au/hazard-
information/bushfire/total-fire-ban, the information can be a useful tool to assist
residents and property owners in understanding these requirements. If you are
uncertain, contact the Shires Emergency Management Coordinator on (08) 9652
0800 for more information.
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Public Comment Invited on Draft Economic Development
Grant Policy

The Shire of Dandaragan invites comment on a Draft Economic Development Grant
Policy. This Policy provides direction and guidance on the administration of a new
grant aimed to support projects that can demonstrate that they will bring economic
benefits to local businesses and communities within the Shire of Dandaragan. 

A copy of the Draft Economic Development Policy can be viewed through the Shire's
website or is available for viewing at the Jurien Bay Administration Centre, 69
Bashford Street. 

Draft Amended Local Planning
Policy for Advertising Devices
(Signage)

This Policy provides a framework for the design,
placement and assessment of outdoor advertising
signs within the Shire. This Policy intends to
ensure that the display of outdoor advertising
within the Shire do not adversely impact on the
amenity of surrounding land while providing
appropriate exposure for businesses, activities or
services.  

The draft policy proposes the following changes to the policy framework for this form of
development:

•Revise policy introduction and objectives accordingly.  
•Provide clear exemptions and interpretations.  
•Outline signage development application requirements and when a signage strategy will be 
 required.  
•Outline clear protocols which apply to all signage.  
•Outline particular areas where signage will not be supported.  
•Provide specific protocols for common types of signage.

A copy of the Draft Local Planning Policy can be downloaded from the Shire's website or is available
for viewing at the Jurien Bay Administration Centre, 69 Bashford Street.  

 
Members of the community are invited to make a written submission about any aspect of the
representation review and lodge it at:
Shire of Dandaragan
69 Bashford Street
Jurien Bay, WA 6516
Email: council@dandaragan.wa.gov.au

Submissions on the Draft Local Planning Policy may be made before 4:00pm Monday 1 May 2023.



POSITIONS AVAILABLE
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PLANT OPERATOR
(Location - Dandaragan)



Applications are invited from interested persons to fill two full time positions as Plant Operator located in
Dandaragan.

This is a great opportunity for people with appropriate experience and the desire to work with a
progressive team. The position operates from Council’s Operations Centre in the Dandaragan townsite.
The successful applicants will work within a team that is engaged in a variety of tasks involving the
construction and maintenance of Council’s roads and other assets. The applicants should have sound skills
and experience in heavy plant. The position of Plant Operator is required to hold a HC licence with MC
licence being desirable.

If this position appeals to you, an information package is available on the Shire’s website
www.dandaragan.wa.gov.au/employment or by contacting the Shire’s HR Coordinator, Sharon McArdle, on
(08) 9652 0800.

The Shire of Dandaragan is an equal opportunity employer.

We would like to congratulate Rhiarn Sutton who
has been appointed to the position as Manager

Customer & Community Services after acting in the
role since January and doing a great job. We are

very happy to have her stepping up and using her
valuable skills in the community.



PAGE 11 

ECONOMIC AND TOURISM DEVELOPMENT

International Women’s Day (IWD)

A global day celebrating the social,
economic, cultural, and political
achievements of women. The day also
marks a call to action for each of us to
participate in accelerating womens'
equality both in the workplace and at
home.  
This year staff and Councillors gathered
together with staff from the Jurien Bay
CRC to reflect on the theme of ‘Embrace
Equity’.  Thanks to Shire President
Leslee Holmes for sharing inspiration
and learnings from her life’s journey.

Opportunities for Business – Grants, Awards, Scholarships

Innovate to Grow:  
Energy - CSIRO free 10-week virtual program run for SMEs working on new ideas in the Energy
sector to identify technical and business challenges, explore research collaboration opportunities,
and develop actionable business and funding plans. Closing 10 April.
Mobile Black Spot Program:
Improving Mobile Coverage Round. Closing 13 April.
Nuffield Australia Farming Scholarship:
 Up to $35,000 bursary. This program aims to deliver cooperative learning through the extensive
globalised agricultural network. Closing 9 June. 
Value Add Investment Grants:
Feasibility Stream. Between $30,000 and $200,000 (1:1 co-contribution required). De-risk and
encourage new investment by businesses that will expand, diversify or relocate their value adding
and processing operations in WA. Supporting the growth of agriculture, food and beverage
businesses. Closing 30 June 24
Infrastructure Development Fund – Unlocking Regional Worker Accommodation
Opportunities:
No specified min and max funding limits. Addressing infrastructure constraints in the water,
wastewater and electricity network at a precinct or strategic site scale impacting the delivery of
regional worker accommodation. Closing 6 September 24.
WA Training Awards:
Closing Date: 28 April 2023  Provider: Department of Training and Workforce Development 
The WA Training Awards recognise and reward outstanding achievements of apprentices, trainees
and vocational students, and the contribution to training made by trainers, training organisations
and employers. 
WasteSorted Awards: 
Closing Date: 19 May 2023  Provider: Waste Authority 
The WasteSorted Awards recognise the outstanding achievements of Western Australians working
towards a low waste and circular economy future, through improved waste practices and innovative
waste solutions.
Charge Up Workplace EV Charging Grants: 
Closing Date: 12 May 2023  Provider: Department of Mines, Industry Regulation and Safety 
Charge Up Workplace Grants are designed to make it easier and more cost effective for small to
medium enterprises, not-for-profit organisations and local government authorities to install EV
charging.

More information available : www.fundingcentre.com.au & www.rdawheatbelt.com.au

http://www.fundingcentre.com.au/
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Whats on at the Library
Tea and Chat at Cervantes Library



Come down to the Cervantes Library from 1.30-
3.30pm every Tuesday for a cup of tea, a chat and
art activities.  To reserve your spot contact the
Cervantes Library on 9652 7647 or email
cervanteslibrary@dandaragan.wa.gov.au.

 

Wednesday 12 April
Living Green - Seed Saving and Plant Propagation Workshop at Jurien Bay Library

Find out the simplest seeds to collect and other ways to reproduce plants.
Do you have plants that go to seed in your garden? Would you like to learn how to collect, store and
use those seeds?

Come and find out the simplest seed to collect, and those that are too hard for a home gardener. You
will also learn other ways to reproduce plants - from simple division to taking cuttings.
You will leave this session with the enthusiasm to start collecting seed in your garden, and the
knowledge to propagate your own seedlings.
Bookings are essential and can be done on the Eventbrite link below, by calling 9652 0810, or emailing
jblibrary@dandaragan.wa.gov.au.
Living Green - Seed Saving and Plant Propagation - Eventbrite Booking Link

Friday 14 April
11am & 1pm Jurien Bay Marine Park Talk at Jurien
Bay Library

Interactive display, educational talks, discover some of
the sea creatures that call the Jurien Bay Marine Park
Home.
Join the Marine Park Rangers to learn about the Jurien
Bay Marine Park and what it means to be a marine park
ranger.
Suitable for all ages, bookings essential, to reserve your
spot contact the Jurien Bay Library on 9652 0810 or
email jblibrary@dandaragan.wa.gov.au.
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Whats on at the Library
Monday 17 April

Mixed Media Workshop with Local Artist Linda Quanchi - 9.30
am Beach House & 1.30pm  Light House - at Jurien Bay Library
Limited spaces, bookings essential, to reserve your spot contact
the Jurien Bay Library on 9652 0810 or email
jblibrary@dandaragan.wa.gov.au.

Wednesday 19 April 
Living Green - Preserving the Harvest Workshop at Jurien Bay Library

If your garden produces bumper crops, or you'd like to take advantage of cheap seasonal produce,
learn how to preserve tomatoes, fruit and more, including pickles, olives, jams and cordials using
the water bath method and drying produce using the sun.
Bookings are essential and can be done on the Eventbrite link below, by calling 9652 0810, or
emailing jblibrary@dandaragan.wa.gov.au.
Living Green - Preserving the Harvest - Eventbrite Booking Link

Enjoy STEAM at Jurien Bay Library from 9.30am
every second Thursday during the school term 
 to learn about science, technology,
engineering, arts and mathematics.
Bookings essential, to reserve your spot contact
the Jurien Bay Library on 9652 0810 or email
jblibrary@dandaragan.wa.gov.au.

 Wednesday 3 May
All Wired Up - Badgingarra Library 

Get all wired up with real-world circuitry using
LEDs, switches, motors and buzzers, and discover
the role and function of these common electronic
components. Don’t get your wires crossed as we
get all wired up! In this workshop we explore the
fundamentals of electricity, creating simple
circuits using Snap-onTM electronics kits. 
Book now at Badgingarra Library via email
badgingarralibrary@dandaragan.wa.gov.au or
Phone 9652 9233 to reserve your spot at this
awesome free workshop proudly brought to you
by the Shire of Dandaragan Libraries, Inspiring
WA, Children’s Discovery, SciTech and  JTSI –
Department of jobs, Tourism, Science and
Innovation

Better Beginnings Rhyme time 

Enjoy Rhymetime from 9.30am at the Jurien Bay
Library every other Tuesday during the school term.
Contact the Jurien Bay Library for Session Times.
Bookings essential, to reserve your spot contact the
Jurien Bay Library on 9652 0810 or email
jblibrary@dandaragan.wa.gov.au. 
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